Warner Mountain Gun Club July 6, 2023 Meeting Minutes

1801 – Vice President Jeff Marshall opened the meeting.

Ten individuals were present: Secretary has the sign in list, if needed.

Kellie read the June meeting minutes. Ed made a motion to accept the minutes as read with Richard W. seconding the motion. All approved.

Richard presented the treasurer's report: \$8,918.67 is in the General Fund. There is \$4421.26 in a CD. \$14,404.27 is in the Norm May fund. There is \$60,590.99 in a CD.

We currently have 163 annual memberships and 6 lifetime memberships.

Ed made a motion to accept the treasure's report as presented with Jeff seconding the motion. All approved.

Old Business:

- 1. Chris Wilson is busy and doesn't have us on his schedule for weed spraying. Ed suggested the spraying occur in the fall and Tom suggested we have Chris put us on his permanent yearly schedule.
- 2. Jeff gave a brief update on the corporate sponsorship banners. Beth Chartier is busy. Michelle volunteered to draft up a banner. She will present at the next meeting.
- 3. Ed gave an update on the gravel. It has been delivered and will be spread on Tuesday. Ed proposed we pay for the volunteer operator's diesel and his time with a membership for the remainder of the year. Jeff made a motion to approve the proposal as presented. Kellie seconded the motion. All approved.
- 4. Tom said the ballistics session is moving forward on July 22nd at the range.
- 5. Tom said the OHA youth day was a successful event. There was a good turnout and thanks to Dave Hoskin for his assistance.
- 6. Michelle said her landlord is not in favor of using his dumpster for range trash.
- 7. The women's firearm safety course has been tabled, for now.

New Business:

1. Sadly, Richard Willbur, our treasurer, is resigning his duties and moving to a new location for his career. Thank You Richard for your work as treasurer.

2. Dates were set for upcoming shooting events:

August 19 – 17 HMR & .22 Mag. John La Neave will be the coordinator.

November 11 – Turkey Shoot! .22 LR.

- 3. Ed gave an update on stands for target frames. Tom made 11 metal stands. There are now a total of 19 stands. The labor and material came to \$543.07. Norm May Fund will be used for this project. Ed made a motion for the club to reimburse Tom for his labor and materials. Jeff seconded the motion. All approved.
- 4. Richard and Kellie were able to get Kellie set up with the Gmail account. Kellie should be able to send out updates, newsletters, and other information in a timely manner.

Kellie is currently working on the winter-spring newsletter and will send it out soon.

5. Michelle was drawn for a hat: #20

Ed made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Richard seconding the motion.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM.

Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary